Nebraska School Activities Association

8230 Beechwood Drive, Lincoln, NE

P.O. Box 5447  68505-0447

Telephone:  402-489-0386  Fax:  402-489-0934

On the Web at www.nsaahome.org

May 3, 2007
TO:



Mr. Scott Martens, OrthoWest

FROM:


Bob Colgate

SUBJECT:

Misc. Information – State Tennis and State Soccer

Enclosed is all of the information from the NSAA that you need in order to do your mailing to your assigned Athletic Trainers and Tournament Doctors.  Please tell your Athletic Trainers and Tournament Doctors that they are more then welcome to use the Tournament Hospitality area at each of the State Tournament host sites.  As far as I know, there is no reserved parking at any of the State Tournament sites for Tennis.  State Soccer may have some reserved parking and I will let you know when I mail you all of the passes and permits.  Please see enclosed schedules and other state tournament information that is enclosed for more detail. 

STATE CLASS A TENNIS TOURNAMENT:

Please remind all of your Athletic Trainers to make sure that they check in with Jennifer Schwartz of the NSAA at State Tennis.  There is no Tournament Doctor for State Tennis.  Jennifer Schwartz thought the tennis competition should be done around 5 pm. on Thursday and at about 3:30 pm. on Friday – if weather is not a factor.  She said that she would like to have the Athletic Trainer at the site at least an hour before the start of competition for each day and that the Athletic Trainer does not leave the site until after the awards ceremony.  If you have any other questions about Girls State Tennis, please give Jennifer a call.    

 STATE CLASS A and B SOCCER  TOURNAMENT:
Again, have you Athletic Trainers and Tournament Doctors check in with the NSAA and OPS site coordinators for State Soccer at Tranquility and at Creighton University Soccer Stadium.  Jennifer Schwartz, NSAA Assistant Director, is the Director of the State Soccer Tournament.  Jennifer said that she would like to have the Athletic Trainer at each site at least an hour before the start of competition for each day and that the Athletic Trainer does not leave the site until they have checked with both teams after the last game is completed that they are assigned.  The Doctors that you assign to cover the State Soccer Tournament do not need to be to the site of the games until game time for the first game.  If you have any other questions about the State Soccer Tournament, please give Jennifer Schwartz a call.   

The following is the individuals in charge of each State Tournament site:

STATE GIRLS TENNIS:

Class A – Omaha – Jennifer Schwartz (NSAA) – cell #:  (402)-525-6616

STATE SOCCER:

Jennifer Schwartz  (NSAA – Tournament Director) – cell #:  (402)-525-6616

Dr. Peg Naylon  (OPS)  - cell #:  (402)-618-4386

Matt Brandl  (OPS) -
Please send me as soon as possible the names of the Doctors and Athletic Trainers you have assigned and scheduled for these three NSAA State Championships so that I can mail you all of the passes and permits.  I also need the information for our State Tournament Directors.

Thanks again for all of your help and please let me know if you need any other information!  

